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Dear Friends of Immaculate Heart Retreat Center,


As this letter finds its way into your mailbox, the Christian community basks in the triumphant joys of Eastertide, the fifty days between Easter and Pentecost.  Even despite the disconcerting grip of the COVID-19 virus, there must be gratitude and joy in our hearts.  A church sign I saw on the evening news recently captures our spirit: “Our streets are empty; so was the tomb!”  Though separated by the obligations of social distancing, we Christians continue to join together in the celebration of the Resurrection of Jesus, and the birth of His Church.  The victory of life and grace over sin and death embraces us all with the promise of our own resurrected life and hope in new beginnings.  What an exciting time for His followers, then and now.

In this time of crisis and uncertainty, we can take strength in knowing that we are a people of faith, bound together by the Eucharist, and committed to helping and supporting one another.  As we hear so often these, days, “Though separated, we are together.”   Do not the encouraging words of St. Paul ring ever truer in our present circumstances?  “For I am convinced that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor rulers, nor things present, nor things to come, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus the Lord.  (Romans 8:38-39)

Now, more than ever, Immaculate Heart Retreat Center needs your help.  We are in desperate need of financial assistance.  As the COVID-19 pandemic began to unfold, many groups understandably cancelled retreats and events – some all the way into the month of June.  In order to keep our retreatants, staff and volunteers safe, like multiple other institutions, we have complied with the government’s mandates related to social distancing.  We closed down all operations in mid-March and will remain in that status until May 4 – and perhaps even longer if circumstances dictate.  We have found it necessary to postpone our annual Mothers’ Day Brunch until Fathers’ Day (June 21) when we will celebrate a Mothers-Fathers-Families Brunch.  Our sincere hope and prayer, like yours, is that this pandemic will be under control by then.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Even though Immaculate Heart Retreat Center is closed in relations to our normal programs for retreatants, there are still expenses which we must address.  These are the major ones which beg for satisfaction annually: Utilities: $30,000; property insurance: $29,000; and office expenses such as phone and Internet: $12,000.  We are doing everything feasible to get through these most difficult times. All unnecessary equipment and lights are turned off, we shut down one boiler and are maintaining 55 degrees in the building.  We are very much aware that everyone is struggling financially but with the grace of God, the intercession of Our Blessed Mother, and your prayerful support, we will find our way.  To those who already have made a generous gift to Immaculate Heart during this COVID-19 crisis, I say “Thank you!” from the bottom of my heart.  To those who are still preparing prayerfully to make a gift, I humbly ask that you do so now.  We would appreciate whatever you can give!

You are in my daily prayers.  I ask Our Lord to keep you safe and healthy.

Your servant in Christ,
 


Deacon John Ruscheinsky, Director
